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1:00PM
ST.THOMAS EPISCOPAL
CHURCH

SPRINGDALE

| have really been missing you guys and look so forward to seeing ALL of you in December.

We have a lot of fun planned. At this hectic time of year come and relax and enjoy

yourselves! Be sure and bring your first quilt if you still have it. My first quilt bit the dust a

long time ago. | made a jelly-rollesque quilt in 1965, composed of polyester fabrics. It was yellows, reds and

oranges--still my fav! My second quilt was made in
1973. It was an
embroidered quilt
for my first son. It
still exists, but it is

in shreds. So | will

be bringing my 3rd
quilt (1990), which
has many "issues",

Birthdays but is one of my
. favorites.

Calendar of Upcoming

Events

Tomorrow | will

Programs and Projects 2 spend most of the

: ; day getting prizes
Financial Report 3 ready for the
Sunshine and Shadows 4 meeting. Don't

. forget to bring three
Guild News 4 (3) fat quarters if
. you want to play a
Retreat to the Hills 6 game. Also, come in
Guild Meeting Minutes 8 some festive attire .
o and bring your favorite Christmas snack food. Oh, and don't forget to

Board Meeting Minutes 8 bring a monetary donation for new chairs for the church!
Membership Form 10

| need to cut this short. Itis 11:30 on November 12 and | have waited
until the last minute again!

i W =

| Love You Guys!!!!

Your Heavenly Choir Director!

Kathy



S
NOVEMBER/DECEMBER MEETING

y

Games! Door Prizes! Food! Friends! QUILTS"!

Come have some fun with us this month as we celebrate the
Mystery of Christmas together! We have an evening full of
games, lots of door prizes and, best of all, quilts to share!

Bring one or all of the below!

Show & Tell: Your 'First or Worst' Quilt to share
Food: Your favorite holiday snack
Pantry: Donate a canned good
Games: Three (3) fat quarters

Money: Any donation amount for church chairs

NOVEMBER 26TH

No Meeting - Happy Thanksgiving!

cooe DECEMBER 3RD
t@’ Guwd/! "The Mystery of Christmas"

(November & December meetings are
Jeannie Rose combined)

DECEMBER 24TH

No Meeting - Merry Christmas!

2015CALENDAR




INANCIAL REPORT
YROXANNA JUERGENS

5 to October 31, 2015
Raffle Account to date $6,645.02

ime for the BIG REVEAL!
No activity
Ending total in Raffle Account $6,645.02

We will gather at Grace Grame's home,
2811 Highlands in Rogers, on

Tuesday, December 8th Money Market Account $16,005.35
for some fun, food and fellowship. Interest for July 3136
Total MM Acct $16,006.71
Bring a final gift (also revealing your name)
for the person you have been giving to this Checking Account 311,009.17
year and a little thank you gift for the Income
person who has been gifting you with Membership 315.00
treats during the year Retreat to the Hills $1,025.00
Also, bring an appetizer or dessert for TOTAL Income 31,040.00
E
everyone to share. Hpense
Program $489.50
Retreat to the Hills $5,763.11
Please RSVP to Doree at h
. Charity Quilts $88.25
ddrice27@yahoo.com or 479-685-8439 <& Newsletter $61.80
“.) 6\ TOTAL Expenses $6,402.66 <
‘ Ending Total in Checking Account $5,646.51 |, 6
e‘/;g;gggrltﬁgve TOTAL OF ALL 3 ACCOUNTS $28,298.24 |
her became sick and _Z
ess and concern for me have > " -
a very special way. e -y -

quiltguildnwa.edublogs.org

Q.UIL.T. Guild of
Northwest Arkansas

NWA Quilters
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COME!JOINUS!!

ANOTEFROMBARB HAMERNIK -MEMBERSHIP CHAIR

It sounds like a broken record but I am
reminding those that have not renewed
their membership - it is 2016 Membership
time! All the great times we have had the
last year. Don't miss
out next year on great
sEeakers, trunk
shows, and programs.
Lori has next year’s
programs pretty much
all under contract!
KUDOS to Lori! Can’t
wait. Not to mention
Hidden Stitches,
Super Saturday
Sew-Ins, classes, and,
most of all, getting
together every month.
I don’t know about
you, but I sure enjoy
this group.

So, I am asking each one of you to print the
membership form (pg 10). It is sligﬁtly
different than previous years. My aim is to
do this paper tlEing ONCE. I have 12 years of
checkboxes on the bottom of the forms!

I also need information for the directory. If
there is something that has changed,

PLEASE star it so I know to change the
information.

Our wonderful photographer is not available
for doing the pictures
this year so, if you
have a favorite shot of
you, please email it to
me with your name.
Or, I can use pictures
that are already in the
directory if you want.
AS ALWAYS pictures
are optional. It is very
helptul for people to
get to know eac

other, but I do
understand that not
everyone wants a
picture in the

directory.

I will still be collecting the dues at the
December meeting or you can send me your
form with a check for dues, whichever is
easiest for you. We need everyone’s form in
by January 15, 2016, so I can get the
directories out by the February meeting.

THANKSM

Carolyn Sherry’s mom passed away

SHINE

Rose Lawrence had knee replacement surgery
David Moran’'s mother is doing okay

Jeannie Schneider has gallbladder cancer

DOWS

Bobbie Mills had a complete reverse shoulder replacement

Barb Hamernik had surgery for breast cancer

Adele Atha's daughter got married earlier this month. Adele also spent
some time in the hospital prior to the wedding for a brown recluse bite
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Use comic book backer boards to
organize your fabric! Purchase in
packs of 100 at your local comic
book store and get as much as 3 %2
yards on one board...happy

SUPERSATURDAYSEW-IN organizing!
StI’lIlgS with Grace Grame

September 19th, 2015

A, TR

Do you have a 'Quick Tip'? Send
yours to cassiel217@hotmail.com!

All | want for
Christmas is a
month of Sewing
Sundays and a sleigh
full of fabric.

som@dcards

¥ user card
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October gth - 11th, 2015
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As one of the lucky Q.U.L.L.T. retreaters, | had such fun being
with friends and meeting

— new ones in Eureka Springs
-l for three (3!!!) days of non
stop quilting. The Best
Western staff was so
friendly, fed us lots of
good food, and the rooms,
especially the comfy beds,
were oh, so inviting after
sewing all day. | really
liked our sewing room at
the conference center with
its great lighting and
spaciousness. We had lots
of wonderful food and |

| attended Retreat to the
Hills again this year. | had
sooo much fun. | learned
some new awesome
techniques such as crayon
coloring a block and thread
painting! Everyone is so
nice and willing to help
each other. We have some
very talented ladies in our

1 3 b il
Guild. We ate wonderful » I T P J M| oot a kick out of all the bits
meals and even ate out i o ' Al . of thread on the carpet
once at a great family outside the retreat room
restaurant in Eureka Springs. | also enjoyed learning that led across the hall to the bathroom and a few that lead to
how to make a wreath from my friend Diane. | love the elevator! | just love seeing what everyone is working on and
RETREAT! learning from each other. Can't wait to do it again!
- Kay Lesley - Therese Ramsey

This was my
first year to
attend but |
had a blast at
the retreat. |
met so many
amazing women and learned lots of new things. The inn was really
nice, comfortable beds, friendly staff, and delicious food.

- Carrie Stolz



The guild retreat was wonderful! Set
aside the new/old friendships
because that is always the best part
of any retreat; then the highlights
were: wonderful lighting, plenty of
room to work, the food and food
service very good, and we had 3 full
days to sew. Several of us sewed
until 5:00 p.m.! | will attend next
year!! Plenty of room for anyone who
wants to go! The facility can
accommodate us.

- Nora Krein

It was a wonderful weekend away. The facilities were great, good food,
and very nice, clean rooms. We had lots of great classes, and the lighting
was amazing. | got a lot done, and really enjoyed getting to know some
of the women a little better. Toni and Jennie did a great job getting
everything organized for us.

- Amy Rollins

This year's retreat was a
wonderful experience. A whole
three days to quilt and sew
uninterrupted. It was great to
have several new
attendees...new members and
non-members. Great to visit and
collaborate with everyone!

- Sheila Bayles

What a fabulous retreat! Great friends (both
old and new), interesting workshops, lots of
room, great lighting, and lots of time to do
nothing but sew! If you missed it this year,
malke plans to join in the fun next year!

- Adele Atha



GUILDMEETINGMINUTES

SUBMITTEDBY LAURA SPEER

0.U.LL.T. Guild Meeting
St. Thomas Episcopal Church, Springdale, AR
Thursday, October 22nd, 2015

Welcome members, new members and guests — New
Member - Jeannie Rose

Visitors — Bonnie Morgan, Vicki Henderson, Cheryl Wing,
Sandra, Denna Johnson, Diane Sharpe

Vendor - None

Sunshine and Shadows:

Carolyn Sherry's mom - pancreatic cancer- passed away
Wednesday, Oct 21 - Funeral was Oct 24.

Rose Lawrence - knee replacement

Jeanie Schneider - gall bladder cancer

Bobbie Mills - complete reverse shoulder replacement

Programs: Lori Jones
Tonight - Karen Kielmeyer

November - no meeting

December 3rd - Christmas Mystery

January 28th - Raija Salomaa, Workshop:
January 29th - Kimberling Quilt - cost $29
March 24th - Jackie Goering — Trunk Show.
Workshop: March 25th - topic TBD - cost $45

Announcements:

Pieces and Patches - Nov 2 and 16
Modern Guild - Nov 17

Longarm group, Up In Arms - 2nd Wed, Nov 11 @ 1:00 pm,
Southside Church of Christ

Karen Harmony - donation quilt - Eureka Springs Guild
Documentary, The Caged Bird: The Life and Music of

Florence B. Price by Professor Emeritus James Greeson,
will be shown at 7 p.m. Friday, Oct. 23. Julia Sampson was

OCTOBER 2015

the narrator.

Super Saturday Sew-In — November 14th — Thread
Painting Class at the Springdale Public Library from
9:30-4:00pm. $10.00 for the class

Business Meeting:

Call business meeting to order at 8:15pm. Motion to
approve minutes from the September meeting as printed
in the newsletter. Moved by Barbara Hancock, seconded
by Karen Harmony.

Motion to approve Treasurer's Report from September as
printed in newsletter. Moved by Betty Workman,
seconded by Karen Harmony. The Treasurer’s report will
be filed for audit.

Other Business:

Hill and Hollow Guild has 4 sets of lattice and other
display items to give us for our next quilt show. Need a
volunteer to go pick them up.

Sandy King from Joplin has donated books and
other free items to the guild. There was also
thread for sale for $2.00 per spool as well.

A letter from Shiloh Museum thanking us for
the donation for this year and last year.

The next board meeting will be Monday,
November 2nd at Wendy's, Springdale, at 5:45 p.m.

Membership, Door Prizes: Barb Hamernik
Encourage visitors to come again.

The next Q.U.LL.T. meeting will be December 3rd
The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m., and Show & Tell
began.

GUILDBOARDMEETINGMINUTES

SUBMITTEDBY ROSELAWRENCE

Quilt Guild Board Meeting
Wendy's, Springdale, AR
Monday, November 2nd, 2015

President Kathy Garringer called the meeting to order at
5:50 pm

Members present were:

Kathy Garringer, Barbara Hamernik, Betty McKee, David
Moran, Roxanna Juergens, Lori Jones, Lou McClelland,
Janice Berry, and Rose Lawrence.

Treasurer’s Report — Roxanna Juergens

Roxanna Juergens presented and discussed the
treasurers report and current budget. She is working on
the 2016 budget and has received 3 budgets so far from
Committees.

LoVina requested stamps, it was approved.

The Board approved the report and budget submitted by
Roxanna.



Newsletter - Cassie Robinson was absent. Kathy
mentioned she needs information and pictures from
Retreat to the Hills.

The deadline is the 12th of the month for items going
into the newsletter.

Program - Lori Jones

November - no meeting
December 3rd - Christmas Mystery, game ideas
and prizes were discussed.

Cuddly Quilts for Kids — Lou McClellan/
Janice Berry

Everything is going well

Kitchen Committee - Carolyn Sherry was
absent, no report.

Library - Sheri Shaw was absent. Kathy mentioned
she is going to get some new books.

Quilt Show 2017 - Roxanne Birchard was absent. Kathy
mentioned that a meeting with Chairpersons might be set
soon.

Sunshine and Shadows - LoVina Payton

David Moran's mother is doing ok

Carolyn Sherry's mother passed away

Jeannie Schneider has gallbladder cancer

Bobbi Mills had reverse replacement of left shoulder
Barbara Hamernik - had surgery for breast cancer

Super Saturday Sew-In - Amy Rollins
November 14th - thread painting by Sheila Bayles,

OCTOBER 2015

Springdale Library
Hidden Stitches - Doree Rice was absent

Vendors - Betty McKee
The board will discuss vendors after first of year.

Membership - Barb Hamernik

Membership numbers 178. Barb is getting ready to
send out information for advertising for the
directory.

Contact Box- the board discussed the possibility
of taking off information if members don't
rejoin by February. This will be discussed at a
later date.

Other Business:

Business Cards: The board discussed the information
that should be put on the cards before ordering. The
information was agreed and will be sent to Raija to have
them printed.

PA System: The board approved purchasing the system
from Amazon for $374.63

Chairs for Church: We will begin collecting money to
purchase chairs.

Quilt Congress 2017: The board discussed possible
venues. This will be discussed further.

The meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m.



MEMBERSHIP
U L T 2016 Membership

QUILTERS UNITED LEARNING Y TOGETHER

New ___Renewal _80+___ 18 or younger _ Date
Name
(Please Print)
Address
City State Zip
Home Phone Cell Work

E-Mail Address

Birthday: Month Day Are you on Facebook?

Program Suggestions:

Contact Box App (membership directory) Yes No Maybe (need more info)

Please send completed membership form and check or money order for
$25.00 annually, $15.00 from July 1st to Dec 31st, or $10.00 for under 18. Make
payable to Q.U.L.L.T. of NWA and mail to:

Barbara Hamernik
717 NE Essex Ct.

Bentonville, AR 72730
479-657-6041

Dues can also be paid at our meetings. Dues must be paid by January 15, 2016 for
your name and information to appear in the 2016 directory.

For Membership Use Only
Date Paid Cash Check # Amount Paid $
Member Kit Directory Newsletter Treasurer

Photo Taken Notes




